
                    MINUTES of a Meeting of LLANIDLOES WITHOUT COMMUNITY COUNCIL 

Date:                  Wednesday 27th March, 2025. 

Time:                  7.30pm 

Place:                 The Schoolroom, Baptist Chapel, Shortbridge Street, Llanidloes. 

PRESENT:           Clr. D.E. Chapman (Chairman); A.K. Davies; G. Jones; G.M. Jones; H.G. Jones; 

                            N. Maddocks. 

Apologies were received from County Councillors G. Preston & G. Morgan. 

The Minutes of the last meeting, having been circulated, were approved by Councillors and were 

signed  by the Chairman. 

MATTERS ARISING 

Conditions of roads in area   Nothing to report. 

Llanidloes to Hafren Forest   The clerk had received a response from Ffred Kehoe, Senior Land 

Management Officer and this had been distributed to Councillors.  The clerk was also asked to write 

to Paul Bufton, Powys CC with the Councils concerns. 

Footbridges in area  The clerk was asked to draft a letter for local residents to sign who know that 

Powys County Council placed the footbridge at Nantyrrhebog Cottages and have maintained it over 

the years. 

Provision of road salt  This matter would be deferred to our September meeting. 

Community Council Website  The clerk has received a bill from Seren Web for setting up our new 

website and yearly management fee, in total £377.00.  The clerk was instructed to pay. 

PLANNING APPLICATION    -   None 

Zurich Municipal   Councillors agreed to renew our Insurance Policy with Zurich Municipal for 

Llanidloes Without Community Council of £344.38 and the clerk was instructed to pay the invoice. 

SSAFA Wales Community Council Appeal 2025  A donation request received from the Wales region 

of SSAFA – the Armed Forces Charity was turned down by Councillors. 

Marie Curie Great Daffodil Appeal 2025  A donation request received from the Marie Curie Great 

Daffodil Appeal 2025 was turned down by Councillors. 

Llais Monthly Newsletter  was distributed to Councillors. 

Millenium Garden Donation Request  The clerk has received a donation request from Llanidloes 

Millenium Gardens for the upkeep of the garden.  Clr. Maddocks declared an interest and took no 

part in the discussion.  Councillors agreed to give a donation of £150.00. 

Brynposteg Landfill Site  Clr. Maddocks reported that there had been a dreadful smell around 

Llanidloes which had been coming from the Brynposteg Landfill site. 

Bridge at Longbridge  Councillors reported that Mr Colin Jones has been cleaning the Bridge at 

Longbridge and the clerk was asked to send him a letter of thanks for looking after this bridge on 

behalf of the Community Council 



Bryndu Road   Clr. G. Jones had travelled the Bryndu road and reported that the tarring was very 

uneven for 150 yards and needed attention.  The clerk was asked to email Clr. Preston and the 

Llanidloes Highway Department. 

Railings by Felindre Turning  Railings have still not been replaced. 

 

 

Cheques to be signed 

Clerks salary                     £160.00 

Admin expenses              £240.00 

Seren Web                        £377.00 

Zurich Municipal             £344.38 

Millenium Gardens         £150.00 

 

 

 

There was no other business, the Chairman declared the meeting closed. 


